Lorain County Children Services
Board Meeting
Wednesday, May 17, 2017
Chair Bill Harper called the meeting to order at 5:03 p.m. at the LCCC Lorain Learning Center at City Center, 201 West Erie, Lorain, Ohio 44052.
I. Approve Agenda

Chair Bill Harper asked if there were any additions or changes to the Agenda submitted for the May 17, 2017 Board Meeting.  There were none.
MOTION:  It was moved by Frank Whitfield, seconded by Mallory Santiago to approve the Agenda for the May 17, 2017 Board Meeting.  Motion carried.
II. Meeting Logistics
A. Attendance
Present:  Melissa Fischer, Tracy Green, Bill Harper, Mallory Santiago, Frank Whitfield
Also present:  Scott H. Ferris, Executive Director
B. Appointing of Self-Assessment Auditor

Chair Bill Harper thanked everyone for their attendance and appointed Mallory Santiago as the auditor for today’s meeting.
C. Statement of Preparedness

Chair Bill Harper asked if the Board was prepared for today’s meeting. They acknowledged that they were.
III. Consent Agenda
A. Acceptance of Minutes
Chair Bill Harper asked if there were any additions or changes to the minutes submitted for the March 20, 2017 and April 19, 2017 Board meeting.  There were none.

B. CY2018 Budget

C. Agency Amazon Account
Scott Ferris provided a brief explanation to the Board members regarding the need for an Amazon account.
MOTION:  It was moved by Mallory Santiago, seconded by Frank Whitfield to approve the Consent Agenda.  Motion carried.
IV. Ownership Linkage

A. Communication with the External Environment related to Board’s Annual Agenda
None.
B. Ownership Communication (Public Comment)
Chair Bill Harper noted that there was no one from the public present and wishing to speak to the Board.
C. Report on Cultural Competence Workshop
Frank Whitfield deferred further discussion until Melissa Fischer could be present to provide an update to the Board (Melissa Fischer arrived during Agenda item VI).  The current plan is for Dr. Vivian Jackson to return in July or August to hold a policy discussion with the Board members.
V. Operational Education/Announcements
A. Executive Director Report
· LCCS is working with the Chronicle Telegram to help them report on the effects of the heroin/opioid crisis from the point of view of the children. In order to achieve this, the reporter will shadow caseworkers on home visits. The reporter has signed a confidentiality agreement and caregivers have signed participation agreements.  Following the visits, the reporter will meet with key staff to gain further insight.
· Scott Ferris provided the Board with an update on the 21st Century CURES Act.

· The State of Ohio budget has moved to the Senate. Ohio continues to rank last in the level of state support for child welfare. The House approved $15 million increase in the State Child Protection Allocation.  The challenge is not only to maintain this new revenue in the Senate budget, but also to increase it. There is no new money in the budget, so legislators made cuts to other line items.  

· The 13th edition of the PCSAO Bi-annual Fact Book was distributed by Scott Ferris.
VI. Assurance of Successful Executive Director Performance

A. Receipt of Monitoring Report of Policy 2.5 Financial Planning and Budgeting; 

Policy 2.6 (Annual/Internal) Financial Condition and Activities; Policy 2.12 Cultural Competence; Vote on Compliance

· Monitoring Report 2.5 (Executive Director Limitations Policy 2.5 Financial Planning and Budgeting) was reviewed by the Board.

The Board reviewed the monitoring report using the Policy Governance Executive Director Limitations Evaluation Form.

The Board discussed the line items for salaries, services to families and healthcare.
MOTION:  It was moved by Frank Whitfield, seconded by Tracy Green to find Policy 2.5 and all of the lower level policies as reasonable interpretations and all data to be found in compliance thereof.  Motion carried.
· Monitoring Report 2.6 (Executive Director Limitations Policy 2.6 (Annual/Internal) Financial Condition and Activities) was reviewed by the Board.

The Board reviewed the monitoring report using the Policy Governance Executive Director Limitations Evaluation Form.
Discussion held regarding requirements of the competitive bidding process.

MOTION:  It was moved by Tracy Green, seconded by Mallory Santiago to find Policy 2.6 (Annual/Internal) and all of the lower level policies as reasonable interpretations and all data to be found in compliance thereof.  Motion carried.
·  Monitoring Report 2.12 (Executive Director Limitations Policy 2.12 Cultural Competence) was reviewed by the Board.

The Board reviewed the monitoring report using the Policy Governance Executive Director Limitations Evaluation Form.

Bill Harper noted a correction to page 2, paragraph 3, the 2nd sentence of the monitoring report should read “Cultural competence is a core value in social work and Agency staff are expected to demonstrate cultural competence as prescribed by their licensure requirements…”
MOTION:  It was moved by Frank Whitfield, seconded by Mallory Santiago to find Policy 2.12 and all of the lower level policies as reasonable interpretations and all data to be found in compliance thereof.  Motion carried.
B. Challenges to Monitoring

None.

C. New Issues Discovered in Monitoring
None.

D. Next Monitoring Assignment
Policy 2.2 Treatment of Public (July)
VII. Policy Discussion
A. Draft Policy 2.4.4
Bill Harper distributed copies of draft Policy 2.4.4.  Policy 2.4 Compensation and Benefits was reviewed by Bill Harper with the Board. Discussion held regarding disconnect between creating policies and implementation of those policies, and creating procedures to bridge that gap.

Discussion held regarding value of the Board.  At the June Board meeting, the Board will have a more comprehensive discussion regarding ownership linkage.  Discussion held regarding the Carver model and the struggle that the Board members are facing with regard to the current model.  Bill Harper challenged the Board members to think about the Board’s role.  
Bill Harper distributed two handouts titled “Partners in Policy Governance” and asked the Board members to review them in preparation for the June Board meeting.

MOTION:  Melissa Fischer made a motion, seconded by Tracy Green to examine other models and have a serious discussion at the June Board meeting to consider an alternative to the Carver model.  Discussion held.  No vote was taken.
In preparation for this discussion at the June Board meeting, tasks were assigned to the Board members:

· Mallory Santiago will bring information from the Ohio Revised Code (ORC) about the role of the Board and the agency.

· Tracy Green and Melissa Fischer will bring alternative model options.

· Frank Whitfield will send the materials that he obtained at the Policy Governance Boot Camp to the Board members.

Frank Whitfield discussed spending less time reviewing policies and more time holding strategic discussion per information that he gathered from other agencies during his attendance at the Policy Governance Boot Camp.  Further discussion held.
Policy 2.4 reads:

“With respect to employment, compensation and benefits to employees, consultants, contract workers and volunteers, the Executive Director will not cause or allow jeopardy to fiscal integrity or to public image.”
Draft Policy 2.4.4 reads:

The Executive Director will not:

2.4.4 “Allow internal equity issues to exist unless budgetary and/or other constraints prevent the Executive Director from regularly addressing any such issues.”
MOTION:  It was moved by Frank Whitfield, seconded by Melissa Fischer to table the discussion regarding Draft Policy 2.4.4.  Motion carried.

VIII. Chief Governance Officer (CGO) Report

A. Plan for Upcoming Strategic Discussion for June
See VII Policy Discussion.
B. Policy Governance Boot Camp Report Out
Policy Governance Boot Camp was held 4/6/17 – 4/7/17 in Grand Rapids, Michigan.  Frank Whitfield was in attendance. One of the topics included connection of the linkage to the owners. Frank Whitfield discussed his desire for the Board to focus more time on ownership linkage. He discussed the Board’s option to maintain the current Carver model, while making some adjustments to the model to maintain the spirit of the model rather than the letter.  
Bill Harper announced an upcoming policy governance conference in San Diego.  Any interested Board members can follow up on the website.  

C. Confirm Intent to Conclude Decision on Executive Director Compensation in June
Bill Harper would like the Board to make a final decision at the June Board meeting, which will include discussion regarding Scott Ferris’s current contract.

IX. Board Self-Assessment against Board Means Policies

A. Appointed Auditor Report
Mallory Santiago felt that the Board had good, open and honest conversation.
X. Adjournment

MOTION:  It was moved by Frank Whitfield, seconded by Tracy Green to adjourn the meeting at 6:24 p.m.  Motion carried.
The next Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 21, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. at the LCCC Lorain Learning Center at City Center, 201 West Erie, Lorain, Ohio 44052.
Minutes Prepared by: 
Kimberly Kassam, Administrative Supervisor
Approved by: 
Bill Harper, LCCS Board Chair
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